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 CAPACITY ADVISORY 
 

Marion County Board of County Commissioners hopes everyone will 
continue to enjoy KP Hole Park. That’s why park team members have 
implemented a new policy of closing the park once all available parking 
spaces are filled.  Often, visitors have used unauthorized areas to park 
vehicles, outside of the park’s staff control.  
 
“We’re receiving complaints, that some park visitors are blocking driveways 
of homes neighboring the park,” said Judge Cochran, Marion County Public 
Information Officer.  
 
KP Hole Park is “the family destination for spending the day on the 
Rainbow River,” said Lee Niblock, Parks and Recreation Director and 
Bureau Chief. “The park is open every day of the year and offers 
swimming, picnicking, a boat ramp, tube and canoe rentals.”  The park is 
known for its popular tube run, the “Rainbow River Classic, the tuber ride of 
generations.” Niblock wants to ensure guests park in designated areas, 
most importantly for their safety, but also to be a good neighbor to those 
whose driveways have been blocked.   
 
Marion County’s KP Hole Park at 9435 SW 190th Avenue Road, Dunnellon, 
welcomes visitors to tube, float or raft from the park until 1:45 p.m., each 
day.  
  

 
 


